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Garden Wrap Up 

 

What a busy year it has been! Many gardeners received greater yields this year than the past two 

years of drought-like conditions. It has been exciting to visit with many of you about your 

overwhelming amounts of produce – tomatoes, cucumbers, zucchini, cantaloupe, and the list 

goes on! 

 

While we do have additional days before the garden year is complete, now is the prime time to 

make a clean-up plan. While you are making that list, you may also want to jot a few notes down 

for next year’s garden. What varieties worked this year? What didn’t? Should I plant closer 

together or further apart? Was the timing of plantings correct or should I plant earlier or later? 

There may also be additional questions you ask yourself. 

 

And now, back to that clean-up plan. This week, K-State Specialist Ward Upham gives us great 

advice for wrapping up the garden and preparing for the next growing season: 

 

Fall is the preferred time to prepare garden soil for next spring’s vegetable garden. Spring is 

often wet making it difficult to work soil without forming clods that remain the rest of the 

season. Fall usually is drier allowing more time to work the soil when it is at the correct soil 

moisture content. Even if you work soil wet in the fall and form clods, the freezing and thawing 

that takes place in the winter will break them down, leaving a mellow soil the following spring. 

 

Insects often hide in garden debris. If that debris is worked into the soil, insects will be less likely 

to survive the winter. Diseases are also less likely to overwinter if old plants are worked under. 

Also, the garden debris will increase the organic matter content of the soil. Working the debris 

into the soil is often easier if you mow the old vegetable plants several times to reduce the size of 

the debris. 

 

Fall is an excellent time to add organic matter. Not only are organic materials usually more 

available in the fall (leaves, rotten hay or silage, grass clippings) but fresher materials can be 

added in the fall than in the spring because there is more time for them to break down before 

planting.  

 

As a general rule, add 2 inches of organic material to the surface of the soil and till it in. Be 

careful not to over-till. You should end up with particles like grape nuts or larger. If you work 

your garden into the consistency of dust, you have destroyed the soil structure. 

 

For further information on garden management, visit the Extension Office (215 Kansas, 

Courthouse, Alma; kamayer@ksu.edu; 765-3821). For Bluestem Breezes archives, check out 

wabaunsee.ksu.edu. 
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